From:

Sent:Wednesday, October 27, 2021 11:43 AMTo:Public Comments; doliver@nvasb.orgSubject:[EXTERNAL] school board disruptions

The disruptions that have challenged you and the board are deliberately instigated by right wing radicals who are hoping to use these wedge issues in the upcoming mid-term national elections. This is happening all over the country as a coordinated campaign. It is unfortunate, to say the least that you, the trustees, and our community are collateral damage. Please know that there are many residents of Washoe County who are appalled that the school board meetings have been hijacked by the rude minority who are following the playbook on social media. Just like sheep, but very destructive. It must be hard on you to get anything constructive done when you are bombarded by lies and hostility. I'm glad you moved pubic comment to the end of the meeting, but you still are subjected to hours and hours of vitriol. Hang in there! Our schools are depending on you. Janice and Patrick Flanagan, Reno 89509.

From: Heather Onas

Sent: Thursday, October 28, 2021 7:34 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] New school start times

Please do not choose option A for the schedule change. I do not want my elementary students starting school at 10am! I voted for option B and I know most of my friends voted for the same. Please go with that option. Middle school and high school need to start later than they currently do. My middle schooler isn't getting enough sleep when she has to wake up at 5:30 to get ready for school and catch the bus at 6:38! There should be a middle ground and option B is that middle ground. Please find it in the budget to select option B!

-Heather Onas

From: John Auers

Sent: Friday, October 29, 2021 7:33 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Kudos for withdrawal from NSBA

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Moseley, Keddie

Sent: Saturday, October 30, 2021 6:34 AM **To:** Public Comments; BoardMembers

Subject: Bell schedule

Hello,

I am writing in regards to the bell schedule change. I am an employee of WSCD and a parent of children in the district.

I am writing to express my disagreement in changing the bell schedule. Just because school starts later doesn't mean kids are going to be sleeping more. Elementary aged kids should be starting earlier because they already wake up early. This age group does their best learning in the morning and any teacher you ask will agree. They get tired and unfocused as the day goes on. More students will be in before school care or with babysitters in the mornings. They will have been up for hours before school even starts, meaning by the time they arrive they will already have had a full morning and will not be able to give their best attention and focus at school. Behaviors are already soaring in elementary school. Starting later will make behaviors worse.

This schedule change is also problematic for teachers who have to have second jobs (like myself) because our salary for teaching alone is not enough to make ends meet. Getting out of school later affects the evening jobs that we are able to get.

In addition, regardless of whoever said "it won't affect after school activities" that is incorrect. My daughters gymnastics start at 4pm meaning she will no longer be able to take her class. Or my co-workers kids who have 4pm JuJitSu classes. This will affect more families than you realize.

Some of my teacher friends and I noticed that the option to keep the schedule the same isn't even presented on the new chart that is being shown publicly. I know that was an option because it is the one most of us voted for. It is disappointing to see that that option is not being made public.

I truly think by starting our elementary kids later you will lose a lot of good teachers. We are already in a major shortage and this may be the straw that breaks the camels back.

It may only be 30-45 minutes to you, but think of those of us who are in the classroom with the younger kids. This will make our job more difficult.

I'm asking to reconsider your intention to change the bell schedule. I truly do not believe that it will be beneficial for our elementary school children, their teachers or their parents.

Thank you, Keddie Moseley Kindergarten teacher Parent

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Emily Auers

Sent: Wednesday, October 27, 2021 7:17 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support for Jeff Church

I'm writing to express my overwhelming support for trustee **Jeff Church** and my equally **strong disagreement and opposition to the censure effort** being mounted against him by the other Trustees.

I am a parent of two small children in the Washoe School district. I personally have worked in the school district. I was a bilingual Speech Language Pathologist for a Title 1 school before having children and moving to Reno and have plans to return in the near future. I always assumed that School Boards placed the interests of the students first and also considered their responsibility to be efficient in the stewardship of the taxpayer funds they were provided. In the past, I think this was the case, but recently I have taken a more intense interest in School Administration as I see that these responsibilities are not being carried out.

As I've begun to follow the events in the Washoe County schools over the past year, I see things headed in the wrong directions in many ways and Jeff Church appears to be the only Trustee who is trying to do the right things for the students and the taxpayers. School closures, mask mandates and the teaching of CRT-based racist curriculum are all very disturbing and extremely damaging to the students in the WCSD. I say this as an individual who worked primarily with minority children in underprivileged communities and I care about them BEYOND MEASURE. My attendance at the last night's meeting only reinforced this opinion. Although I came primarily to support Trustee Church, the discussion I heard regarding Item 2.01 added to my disappointment with all of the other Trustees. The incident of Trustee Calvert's residence violation, subsequent "cover-up" and wasteful and incomplete investigation was very disconcerting to me and it appears that Trustee Church was the only one acting to represent his constituency.

In closing, this effort to censure Trustee Church comes across as a very authoritarian and undemocratic action. He is the lone voice standing for the citizens and students and evidently even this is too much for the other Trustees which want to silence him. I have taken this as a signal to become much more involved in the process and will make every effort to spread the word among my family, friends, and other acquaintances to do the same. Please change your ways and work to better represent your constituents and the students under your care.

Respectfully, Emily Auers

Sent from my iPhone

From: Hatjakes, Alison

Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 6:47 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: Delaying School Start Times with Optimum Change As the Goal

Hello,

I am a WCSD parent and teacher. Having taught middle and high school-aged children for the last twelve years, I was absolutely thrilled to hear that WCSD was seriously considering changes to the bell schedule. However, the "cost neutral" option that is ominously looking like the preferred choice by the board doesn't fully address the needs of any group and ends up being a half measure that does only some good for certain groups (middle and high school students and stake holders) and may do more harm than good for others (elementary students and stakeholders).

Please consider pushing for effective change rather than adopting this half-measure. Elementary-aged students are ready for learning earlier in the morning. My 3 and 4 year old daughters are often awake before I am. My ten-year-old son, however, has more of a challenge getting up early in the morning, and my high school students are exhausted, mentally not present, and often physically not present/late for first period due to how early the school start time is. They are thankful, at least, that they don't have to wake up in the dark/wait at the bus stop in the dark as they had to do when they were in middle school. This is my own anecdotal evidence, but the board is aware of and has even presented on the diverse and rich research that supports later school start times for all students.

Can we not treat elementary school as a monolith since there are developmental differences between lower elementary and upper elementary?

What if pre-k through 3rd started at 8:30 am, 4th through 8th started at 9:00 am, and 9th through 12th started at 9 or 9:30 for staggered bus scheduling? If the research shows that later start times are what's best for kids, please advocate to help this initiative be actualized fully rather than made less effective/possibly harmful.

Please look to the many other schools and districts that have already delayed their schedules to see what works and to preempt possible complications (sports schedules--practices can be moved before school session, transportation, etc.) https://www.startschoollater.net/success-stories.html
https://www.cdc.gov/sleep/features/schools-start-too-early.html

T	ء ا م ما		£		اء ء، ما	consideration.
	Halik	vou	ioi vou	rume	anu	consideration.

Respectfully,

Alison

From: Nicole Griffith

Sent: Tuesday, November 2, 2021 9:57 AM **To:** BoardMembers; Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Elementary School Start Time

Hello School Board,

I am a parent of a current 1st grader at Nick Poulakidas Elementary School with two more kids that will also eventually attend. I understand the need to start school later for the MS and HS children, however I do not think it benefits the student learning environment to start school any later than 9:30am for the Elementary age students. Please reconsider your decision when deciding on the new school bell schedule even if it will cost additional funds.

Thank you, Nicole Griffith From: Laverdure, Ashley

Sent: Tuesday, November 2, 2021 3:29 PM

To: Public Comments
Subject: Proposed Bell Schedule

Good Afternoon Board Members,

I was just writing to express some concern about the proposed bell schedule for next year. I currently teach 2nd grade and have a daughter in 3rd along with having taught middle school for ten years prior to elementary. I am concerned with the late start time for elementary. Many of these children are already waking up early in the morning and learn their best first thing in the morning. By 2:00, many of my students are already getting restless and have trouble focusing for the rest of the day. I feel it would be challenging to keep them focused and engaged until 4:00! This also would be hard as a parent as that would put many elementary students getting home around 4:30 or 5 leaving little time for family activities and homework when many elementary students go to bed at 8:00.

On the flip side, when I taught middle school, there were many days when I had students showing up for school at 9:00 because they had just woken up. They were so groggy and tired in the morning that trying to teach in 1st and 2nd period was always a challenge. In addition, as a parent, I would appreciate my middle school student getting home closer to when I do as that leaves less time home alone in the afternoons when being unsupervised can sometimes be a problem.

I would propose that High School remain at 8:00, elementary start at 8:30 and middle school start at 9:30/10 if the options that cost more money are not an option. I would not anticipate that this would cause any extra cost to the district as it is keeping the same start times that were proposed just in a different order.

I appreciate your time and consideration, Ashley Laverdure



From: Casey

Sent: Thursday, November 4, 2021 9:29 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public comment

Hi I voiced concerns on this awhile back and Angie was kind enough to respond however it didn't really address the issue.

Public comments are grayed out unable to be made until at least the day before the meeting is held......it just seems like this is an effort to lessen the comments from the public?

I'm hoping there is an explanation as to why, the previous website had the public comments open all the time? If I missed this discussion in a previous meeting my apologies.

Thanks, Inquiring parent

Sent from my iPhone

From: Morabito, Joe

Sent: Thursday, November 4, 2021 2:18 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Jackie Calvert

Just make sure that the district recovers every dime paid to Jackie Calvert while she was ineligible to be a Board Member. And, now the Board needs to deal with all the illegal votes that she cast during those months. Every one of those votes must now be recast to legalize those actions. JM

Joseph Morabito SCRP President/CEO

Paragon Global Resources, Inc.

This email and any files and other information transmitted with it are considered private, may be confidential and proprietary information, and are solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not disclose, distribute, copy, print or otherwise use the information in this transmission. Please destroy it immediately and notify the sender by telephone or email.

From: dinahlam

Sent: Sunday, November 7, 2021 7:31 PM

To: Taylor, Angela; eminetto@washoeschools.com; Nicolet, Diane M; Smith, Elizabeth A; Rodriguez,

Joseph M; Church, Jeffrey; Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Nov 09, 2021 - Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees AGENDA ITEM 3.01

3.01 DISCUSSION AND ACCEPTANCE OF THE ANNUAL COMPREHENSIVE FINANCIAL REPORT (ACFR) FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2021 (FY 2021) (FOR POSSIBLE ACTION)

Just a comment: Despite unprecedented growth in Washoe County, department reports, including this current report, fail to acknowledge declining enrollments based on prior census counts. These declines in enrollment would be even greater proportionally if the increased population were accounted for. This district and this school board can NOT continue to ignore the increasing lack of confidence that is evidence of declining enrollment.

Parents don't really want their children to attend schools where their children learn nothing but they have a desperate need to utilize the services for which their hard earned taxes have already paid for services that they no longer want but desperately need just to maintain the status quo of their lives. Yes we acknowledge we need public education because you are supposed to serve a mutual promise of mutual benefit. When that mutual agreement is violated YOU have destroyed the compact that exists between the public and the institution. If we need to reconfigure the public agreement, so be it.

This board can no longer meekly accept departmental reports at face value but must acknowledge that these reports are nothing more than a tool to justify the bureaucracy rather than the purpose from which that bureaucracy was originally birthed.

Educate don't indoctrinate.

From:

Sent: Saturday, November 6, 2021 6:54 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bell Schedule

вот,

Please base your bell schedule decision on the research and what is best for our students and not on public surveys. 8:30am for secondary is ok but research supports later would be best. Here are a couple of links that should help inform your decision.

https://www.vox.com/2015/9/7/9271175/high-school-start-times

https://www.frontiersin.org/articles/10.3389/fnhum.2017.00588/full

https://www.cdc.gov/sleep/features/schools-start-too-

early.html#:~:text=The%20American%20Academy%20of%20Pediatrics,adolescents%20start%20school%20too%20early.

The current recommendation does not best serve our students at any age level.

Please do right by our students, Will Harper EL Teacher Spanish Springs HS

Sent from Mail for Windows

From: Dinah Maher

Sent: Sunday, November 7, 2021 6:26 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Item 2.09 for Regular Board Meeting of 11/09/21

I have no comment about the agenda item itself because I have no knowledge of it, nor does anyone else. That APPROVAL OF AND AUTHORIZATION FOR STAFF, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE SUPERINTENDENT, RISK MANAGER, AND THE OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL, TO SETTLE CLAIMS BROUGHT BY THE PARENT AND LEGAL GUARDIAN OF MINOR JOHN DOE FOR THE DISTRICT'S EXCESS SELF-INSURED RETENTION LIMIT OF \$400,000 (FOR POSSIBLE ACTION)

would be approved as a consent agenda item is absolutely stunning, inexcusable and unacceptable. The protection of minor John Doe is indisputable. The right of the public to be aware of issues resulting in district culpability to a liability issue are absolutely essential. This item must be pulled from consent and be separately considered by the board of Trustees.

Sincerely, Dinah Maher From: dinahlam

Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 12:51 PM

Taylor, Angela; eminetto@washoeschools.com; Smith, Elizabeth A; Rodriguez, Joseph M; Nicolet,

Diane M; Church, Jeffrey; Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Regular Meeting 11/9/21 Agenda Item 4.06

4.06 DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION REGARDING FORMER TRUSTEE CALVERT'S RESIDENCY, PARTICULARLY, TO CONDUCT FURTHER INVESTIGATION TO INCLUDE ANY ADDITIONAL PERTINENT INTERVIEWS, INFORMATION AND QUESTIONS NOT INCLUDED IN THE ORIGINAL INVESTIGATION; TO POSSIBLY TAKE ACTION TO HAVE AN INDEPENDENT LEGAL REVIEW OF THE OTHER LEGAL MATTERS RELATED TO SERVING AS A TRUSTEE, INCLUDING VOTES CAST, COMPENSATION AND ANY PAID BENEFITS SUCH AS HEALTH INSURANCE, WHEN IT IS DETERMINED THAT A TRUSTEE DOES NOT LIVE IN THE DISTRICT THEY WERE ELECTED TO SERVE; AND TO POSSIBLY TAKE ACTION TO USE THE GUNDERSON LAW FIRM TO COMPLETE THE INVESTIGATION AND CONDUCT THE LEGAL RESEARCH (FOR POSSIBLE ACTION) ***This item will not be heard before 4:00 p.m.***

My my, I just read only moments ago, the Gunderson Law Firm independent investigation regarding the residency of former trustee Calvert and prior to reading it assumed it would be a cut and dry report on whether or not she was a resident of the area she was representing and who in the district might have known about it. It wasn't that at all, was it?

This report was obviously financed with public funds to attempt to further smear and malign trustee Church. It is so obvious in reading this document that the law firm was directed to focus on the actions of trustee Church rather than on the offending party and the damage to the public as a result of her actions that I am shocked that there hasn't been any reporting on this issue. (Perhaps, there has been, I hope. I have been out of town for several weeks.). I am also stunned that this report was so readily accepted by the members of the board and that none of you commented on its focus. I don't know what else to say at this point. Frankly I'm flabbergasted.

Dinah Maher

From: Andy Chapman

Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 1:28 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 4.03 APPROVAL OF THE PURCHASE AND SALE AGREEMENT AND ESCROW

INSTRUCTIONS RELATED TO 771 SOUTHWOOD BLVD., INCLINE VILLAGE NV

Washoe County Board of Trustees

Thank you for your patience during the past year on the sale agreement between the School District and the Tahoe Transportation District (TTD) for the property located at 771 Southwood Blvd., Incline Village NV. Although today's potential action by the Trustees has been delayed, we believe the process conducted on behalf of the TTD has resulted in a strong commitment by the TTD Board of Directors to conduct an extensive and inclusive, community-focused process to determine the best use of the property while under TTD ownership. This includes an extensive alternative site analysis as required and discussed with TTD stakeholders and community members.

Thank you for your positive vote in favor of a purchase and sale agreement with the Tahoe Transportation District for the property located at 771 Southwood Blvd., Incline Village, NV.

Best Regards

Andy Chapman
President/CEO
Incline Village Crystal Bay Visitors Bureau
Tahoe Transportation District Board Member



"Lake Tahoe awarded "Best Lake" in the 2014 Outside Magazine Travel Award; "America's Best Lake" by the readers of USA Today; #1 "Ski Destination" with Rand McNally and Orbitz; #1 "Travel Destination" with TripAdvisor, and a top finisher in USA Today's reader's poll for "Best Ski Destination"

From: Kristie Essa

Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 2:28 PM

To: Public Comments **Subject:** [EXTERNAL] start Times

I think the new proposed start times are such a great idea. I am in full support of the change in start times to align better with our child sleep rhythms.

Thanks

Kristie Essa

To the WCSD Board Members,

I am writing to you, as a parent of a WCSD student and as a teacher, with many concerns about the recent approval of the bell schedule change.

To begin, I do not feel that the survey that was sent out was an accurate representation of what was presented at the board meeting. On the survey, there was a choice to not change the current bell schedule and just keep it the same. I do not see any data on this represented on your chart, and this is what I chose on the survey. Did these votes get counted? I feel that my vote was not counted, as well as many others that I knew that voted this way.

Secondly, I do not feel that there was due diligence in researching how this bell schedule would affect before and after school programs, athletics, breakfast, double bussing, etc. This should have been considered before a vote was confirmed, not after. Before and after school programs are already cutting numbers for lack of staffing. Where will children go when school is starting at 10:00 and there is no availability in these programs? Parents are still going to have to go to work in the morning, which means that they may be at a loss of where their children can go.

Most importantly, I do not think that the board is considering the negative aspects of this decision on Elementary aged students. As studies show, teenagers need more sleep and this decision could be a benefit for them. (If they actually would go to bed at a decent time and 30 minutes isn't going to make a difference, in my opinion.) However, this new schedule would most definitely negatively affect our youngest students. I have been a Kindergarten teacher for 12 years. Young students learn better and are more focused in the morning. Once they have lunch and the afternoon begins, they are tired, unfocused and ready to go home. Given this new schedule, young students are going to have a longer period of time in the afternoon where they will struggle with focusing and it WILL negatively affect their learning. Elementary students getting out of school at 4:00 is unreasonable. Our school has double bussing. This would mean that students wouldn't get home until 5:00 or later!? In the winter months it will be dark by then and these young students will be walking home in the dark.

Young children normally get up earlier and it would have made much more sense to switch elementary students to the earlier times and middle and high school to the later times. I understand that this would cost money, so I am sure that that is why it wasn't considered. What is the District's goal though? To save money or to do what is best for kids? If this possibility isn't feasible within the budget, then leave the bell schedule the way it is and has been forever. There are many more important issues that the District is facing that I feel need to be addressed rather than focusing on 30 extra minutes of sleep for older students.

I hope that you reconsider this decision as the negative effects will definitely outweigh the benefits. Please consider what is the best for students and families in the district.

-							
	ha	n	v	1//	$^{\circ}$		
	IIC		N	v	v	u.	

Nicole Black

From: Rachel Fisher

Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 6:11 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] General Public Comment, 11/8 Meeting of the BOT, Bell Schedule

Dear Board of Trustees,

I am writing as a community member and elementary educator within WCSD regarding the proposed change in bell schedules for our schools.

I fully support the Option A bell schedule that has received preliminary approval by the board. What I feel is the most important consideration of any of the proposed options, is the fact that many families rely on their older children to pick younger students up from elementary school and provide childcare throughout the afternoon and evening which requires that their middle and high school aged students are released prior to elementary schools. As a nation we are facing a childcare crisis, with the cost and availability out of reach for many families who depend on the ability of their eldest children to contribute to the care of younger siblings.

Another crisis facing school districts across the country--including Washoe County--is the dire shortage of bus drivers. Other than Option A, all of the other proposed bell schedules are simply not feasible with the current struggle facing WCSD to acquire and attain long-term bus drivers.

While some of the other options may better align to the science of sleep for children and adolescents, the funding and employment issues that prevent those options from realistically being implemented cannot be denied. In addition, until the childcare crisis is addressed at a national and societal level, these options would create extreme hardships for many working families. Along with receiving the majority of community votes, Option A still allows for our teenage students to get more of the sleep that every study shows they need, at no additional cost and without creating additional burdens to families. I give my utmost support for the full approval of the Option A bell schedule changes.

Thank you, Rachel Fisher 1st Grade Teacher-Lena Juniper From: Andrew Haycock

Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 6:47 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] In Support of School Psychology Week (NSPW)

Good Evening, Trustees,

I am writing this as a school psychologist in the Washoe County School District. I wanted to thank you all for recognizing this week (November 8-12) as National School Psychology Week.

School psychologists are uniquely qualified to provide vital direct educational and mental health supports to our students, and provide direct and consultative services to teachers, administrators, families, and the community. In addition to our active involvement with academic and behavior problem solving and special education evaluation processes at school sites, we are often among the first to respond in times of crisis.

In addition to providing vital responsive services, school psychologists are also actively enrolled in preventative processes designed to ensure that schools are respectful and safe learning environments. Recently, a group of us were involved in the development and implementation of district-wide trainings regarding updated threat assessment procedures. Over a 4 week period of time, a group of us provided updated trainings to every WCSD principal, behavior administrator, school psychologist, school counselor, safe schools professional, and school social worker. These trainings will ensure that all schools will be addressing any potential safety risk in the same proactive manner, with a focus on providing preventative supports.

While many are not aware of the services we provide to schools aside from assessing students, the COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent recovery process have brought academic recovery and mental health supports to the forefront of many discussions. I appreciate the recognition school psychologists will receive tomorrow (Tuesday the 9th), and hope that our profession continues to play an active role in providing vital consultative, direct, preventative and responsive services to WCSD and the community.

Thank you very much for your time. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Thank you, Andy Haycock From: Mead, Richard

Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 7:41 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: Special Education Mental Health Supports

As a teacher of students with severe mental health disabilities it has become clear to me that Washoe Schools is making very little effort to provide in school supports to students experiencing severe mental health concerns that are "experiencing trauma". As a teacher I have been actively dissuaded from requesting those services and I have been told in writing by the district staff that the school system does not provide any additional supports for those students. The department of Special Education expects the school counselors to provide therapeutic counseling, while the director of the guidance department has stated they are not to provide those services. I wonder if it will take the death of a special education student and a subsequent lawsuit for negligence to enact any substantial change. I am asking the board to ask hard questions and implement real change.

Very Respectfully

R. Scott Mead Special Education, SIP Spanish Springs High School From: Pablo Nava Duran

Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 3:45 PM

To: Public Comments; Smith, Elizabeth A; Rodriguez, Joseph M; Church, Jeffrey; McNeill,

Kristen

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Investigation of Culvert

Dear Board members,

Due to RTC strike, I'm unable to attend this meeting. I want to know that there is investigation of Jackie Culvert of Gubderson Law firms. I did read the investigation and it is pretty clear to me that former Trustee Culvert did moved out of her district after the 2018 election because she the address of she put in District F in register but as the result the mail was undeliverable and she have to change her register to actual address where she live.

As a results, she did moved of the District before she resigned and she did not tell other trustees the truth, but she wanted the money that over \$9,000 per year in direct deposit and health insurance benefit. I think she committed forgery, lying to public officials, and maybe money laundering. Her actions can damage school board policy and may affect students, teachers, staff, communities and administrators. As the audience who said thet her votes are illegally and they wanted to take her vote or erase her bote, but in reality, I don't think the board members can't erase her votes.

For example, if the drunk drivers crashed victim car and the victim die. The offender arrested for second degree murder and DUI. In the court, offender apologizes for the victim and he wanted to take it back; and the judge told offender that the victim can't take it back but offender have to face punishment up to 20 years of prison and \$10,000 fines.

If the allegations were true, she deserves prosecute and arrest her for forgery, lying to the public officials, maybe money laundering for serving role as a trustee. Additionally, she need to sentence 2 to 5 years of state prison with \$30,000 or more fines (\$20,000 to WCSD).

I wanted to come to the board meeting to hear Beth Smith's board report, but I can't, due to labor strike. I will be watching and listening her board report. I hopefully trustees will be okay without me attending board meeting.

Sincerely,

Pablo Nava Duran

From: Beth Martin

Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 5:30 PM

To: Public Comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] General Public Comment 11/9/21

Hello president Taylor, board of trustees, and Dr. McNeill. Thank you for allowing me the time to speak today. My name is Beth Martin, proud teacher at Swope Middle school and proud parent to three Washoe county school district children.

I want to take some time to address some concerns I have regarding the bell schedule. While I recognize that the early start time of 7:30am is not what's best for our middle school students I am also highly concerned about delaying the start times for our elementary students to 9:30 and 10:00am.

I feel as if the bell schedule is another example of how the lack of funding for public education at the state level impacts us all. We should be able to have all students start school at a reasonable hour, but the reality is the funding isn't there and again we are trying to keep transportation costs low by reusing buses between schools.

I've come to look at the funding issue around public education in Nevada in the same way I look at potholes on our public streets. As a state we continue to fill the potholes in educational funding one by one, which leaves disruptions on the road we continue to travel. In education filling one pothole at a time, just creates bigger holes down the road. Would we be satisfied as a community if we funded our roads in the same way? As we continue to make difficult decisions that impact our school communities we can not lose sight of the bigger issue and the need to fight for a fully funded public education system in our state.

Due to the lack of funding we find ourselves again trying to make things right for one group, but I feel in this particular situation it creates a wrong for another group when looking at school start times.

We should be looking at how to make the start times good for all students, not better for one, but potentially bad for another. I worry that this change may cause problems that we do not currently see. While I understand that middle school start time is an issue I ask that we delay the decision on the bell schedule until we are in a position as a district to make a better decision for all students impacted. A decision in which we see clarity and better outcomes for all students. The option that is up for discussion doesn't give me clarity, there are still a lot of clouds in the road ahead in my opinion because we aren't sure that this decision won't lead to worse outcomes for our students and their families.

Daring leaders allow themselves to feel for others. Have we given ourselves enough time to feel what this change may mean to our families of our elementary school aged children? Please consider delaying this decision so that we can ensure the outcome will be better for all 62,000 students in our schools.

I look forward to the discussion on the 23rd. Thank you.

Beth Martin

From: Kristen De Haan

Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 8:04 PM

To: Public Comments **Subject:** [EXTERNAL] 4.08

As a teacher, I really feel it is incredibly important to have a person who has worked in pre-k through 12th grade.

-Kristen De Haan

Sent from my iPhone. Please forgive any fumble fingered errors.